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MEMORANDUM
 
TO:                             Montgomery College Colleagues
 
FROM:                       Dr. DeRionne Pollard, President
 
SUBJECT:                New Senior Vice President for Administrative and Fiscal Services
 
I am pleased to announce the selection of Ms. Cathy Jones as the College’s new senior vice
president for administrative and fiscal services. Ms. Jones has 28 years of progressively
responsible experience as a leader in financial administration and fiscal services. She
currently serves as the vice president of finance and administration/chief financial officer at
Northwest Michigan College in Traverse City, Michigan. Her planned starting date will be
July 25, 2011.
 
Prior to her current position, Ms. Jones served as the director of business operations at the
Georgetown University Law Center and as the manager of accounting operations for the
National Rifle Association. She also worked as the director of evening college/interim vice
president of academic affairs at Spartanburg Methodist College in South Carolina and as an
assistant professor of accounting, business law, and economics at Gordon College in
Barnesville, Georgia.
 
Ms. Jones earned her MBA with honors from Georgia College and her bachelor of business
in accounting from West Georgia College. She also holds a certified business management
(CBM) license. She is currently enrolled in the doctor of management in community college
policy and administration program at the University of Maryland University College.
 
I would like to thank Mr. Marshall Moore, the outgoing senior vice president for
administrative and fiscal services, for his many years of dedicated service to the College, our
students, and our community. It has been a pleasure to work with Marshall and I have
benefitted from his guidance during my first year. Please join me in wishing him the very best
in his well-deserved retirement.
 
Finally, I also want to thank the search committee members for their hard work and for
bringing the search to a successful conclusion.
 
Please join me in welcoming Ms. Jones to Montgomery College. I look forward to her
joining us in serving our students and shaping our future.
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